
Update 3: Ferrero recalls in the UK products
intended for European market

Ferrero is extending its precautionary recall of a selection of European labelled Kinder products
manufactured at the Arlon factory in Belgium, which might be contaminated with Salmonella.
Investigations have found that some products, intended for the European market only and which
have already been recalled by Ferrero in Europe, have been imported into the UK by UK
importers not linked to Ferrero. This update does not replace earlier update 2. Both updates are
valid.
 

Product details

Kinder Maxi Mix Peluche

Pack size 133g

Best before 21 August 2022

Kinder Niespodzianka Maxi Lei

Pack size 100g

Best before 21 August 2022

Ferrero Kinder Mix Geschenktüte

Pack size 193g

Best before 21 August 2022

Ferrero Kinder Mix Bunte Mischung



Pack size 132g

Best before 21 August 2022

Kinder Niespodzianka Maxi Uni BN

Pack size 100g

Best before 21 August 2022

Kinder Surprise Geant Gar

Pack size 100g

Best before 20 August 2022

Kinder Surprise Fille

Pack size 100g

Best before 20 April 2022

Kinder Schokobons Sachet

Pack size 125g and 200g

Best before 26 October 2022

Kinder Happy Moments

Pack size 242g

Best before 21 August 2022



Kinder Happy Moment Ballotin 1

Pack size All

Best before 21 August 2022

Swieta Kinder Jajko Z Niespodzianka Maxi Uni Wn

Pack size 100g

Best before 21 August 2022

Swieta Kinder Maxi Mix Peluche Bn

Pack size 133g

Best before 21 August 2022

Risk statement

The possible presence of Salmonella in the products listed above.

Symptoms caused by Salmonella usually include fever, diarrhoea and abdominal cramps.

Action taken by the company

Ferrero is recalling the above products. Point of sale notices will be displayed in retail stores that
are selling these products. These notices explain to customers why the products are being
recalled and tell them what to do if they have bought the products.

Our advice to consumers

If you have bought the above products do not eat them. Instead, please take them back to the
store where you purchased the products and request a refund.

Related alerts

FSA-PRIN-25-2022-update-2: Update 2: Ferrero extends recalls of a selection of Kinder
products because of possible presence of Salmonella

https://www.food.gov.uk/news-alerts/alert/fsa-prin-25-2022-update-2
https://www.food.gov.uk/news-alerts/alert/fsa-prin-25-2022-update-2


About product recalls and withdrawals

If there is a problem with a food product that means it should not be sold, then it might be
'withdrawn' (taken off the shelves) or 'recalled' (when customers are asked to return the product).
The FSA issues Product Withdrawal Information Notices and Product Recall Information Notices
to let consumers and local authorities know about problems associated with food. In some cases,
a 'Food Alert for Action' is issued. This provides local authorities with details of specific action to
be taken on behalf of consumers.
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